
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
[image: image1.wmf]



The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 66-A


Committees: Contracts, Governmental Operations


Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York in order to ensure that low-wage workers employed by firms receiving certain service contracts from the City of New York are paid a living wage and are provided health benefits.



Sponsor: The Speaker (Council Member Miller), 

                               Council Members Perkins, Jackson, et. al.

Summary of Legislation: As a first step toward bringing a living wage to working New Yorkers, the proposed legislation would establish a living wage and health benefit guarantees for workers employed by city service contractors in seven defined service sectors.  These sectors include: homecare services, building services, day care services, head start services, services to persons with cerebral palsy, food services and temporary services.  The proposed legislation also sets forth the obligations of covered employers and implementation protocols for city-affiliated agencies.        

Effective Date: This local law would take effect 90 days after enactment.


Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2004
Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY03
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY04
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY05

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	($2,000,000)
	($5,000,000)
	($6,000,000)

	Net
	($2,000,000)
	($5,000,000)
	($6,000,000)


Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures:   Most of the additional labor costs will be covered by increased agency reimbursement rates.  For almost all Homecare agencies operating under contract with the City, the increased wage costs have already been incorporated into the City’s Medicaid budget.  Under current Medicaid funding schemes, it is estimated that homecare workers covered under this legislation will see their wages rise by a total of $66 million in Fiscal 2004 from a combination of federal, state and City funding.  It should be noted that the vast majority of employees that would be covered under this proposed legislation already receive the living wage and health benefits (or, also satisfying the requirements of this proposed legislation, the prevailing wage and supplemental benefits rates as established by the City Comptroller in accordance with the provisions of section 234 of the New York State Labor Law).  The cost associated with this bill is related to covering home care workers in a Department for the Aging City-funded home care program.      

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: General Fund
Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division
Estimate Prepared By:   John Sarich,  Supervising Analyst

Andy Grossman, Assistant Director




City Council Finance Division
FIS History:

To be considered by the Committees on Contracts and Governmental Operations on October 30, 2002.
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